
consists of the 18 countries represented on ECOSOCI. The TAC also)
considers and makes recommendations concerning policy matter.

SThe programmes of the United Nations and Specialized Agencies are
evolved on the basis of requests by countries for technical assistance, within
target figures set by the TAB. To assist ini the preparation of the "country
programmes", the TAB and mnany of the Specialized Agencies have
representatives located in a number of member counttries.

For the 1956 teclinical assistance programme a total of 71 countries
pledged approximately $28 million to 'the Expanded Programme of Techi-
lulcal Assistance. Canada's contribution was $ 1,800,000 which was an
increase of $300,000 over 1955. Subject to parliamentary appropriations,
Canada wili contnibute to the 1957 programme a sum of $2 million, and an
undertaking has been giveni that Canada will provide at Ieast a similar order
of support for the 1958 and 1959 programmes. The total pledges of
assistance for the 1957 programme amount to about $30 million, including
over $14 million from the United States and a pledge of the equivalent of
$1 million from the U.S.S.R.

During the year there was considerable discussion of a report issuedby thue TAB entitled "The Forward Look", which summarized the pro-
gramme, appraised current problems and arrived at conclusions regarding
the future of the programme. Certain of the conclusions of the report
would involve changes in present methods of operation; others would require
an expansion of funds available for United Nations technical assistance
programmes. It was suggested, for example, that the status and role of the
TAB country representatives required a clearer definition; another conclu-
sion was that there should be more generous provision of equipment and
supplies to supplement assistance in the formn of expert advice; a further
'onclusion was that increased funds would be required to meet an increasing
riumber of requests for assistance, and target figures of $50 million and $100
rnillion were mentioned. In discussions of "The For-ward Look" ini the
rechnical Assistance Committee 2, thue Canadian Delegation welcomed the
report as a valuable contribution to a better understanding and the more

iffcient operation of technical assistance programmes, but the members of
Jue TAC generally avoided commitments regarding the financial conclusions
)f the report.


